
MEETING REPORT 
 

 
Council of the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 32 held their regular meeting of Council on 
Thursday, December 10th, 2020, at the Municipal Office in the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 
32, Saskatchewan, with one councillor absent and Division 3 vacant. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. with Reeve Arthur presiding. 
 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on November 12th, 2020 were approved as 
circulated. The Statement of Financial Activities for the month of November was 
accepted as presented and the accounts were passed and approved for payment. 
 
Council designated the portion of Range Road 1333 W of SW 15-05-33 W1M to be a 9-
month primary roadway to facilitate movement of primary weight traffic along Highway 
361. Council acknowledged updates on 2020 gravel crushing and 2020 municipal road 
improvement projects. Council acknowledged the receipt of the July to December 2020 
indemnity statements and authorized payment, and Council also authorized the signing 
of the Declaration of Eligibility to receive the Municipal Revenue Sharing Grant. 
 
The 2021 Board of Revision was appointed, holiday hours were set, and a subdivision 
was approved. Council entered contracts with WellTraxx Ltd. for pipeline and mapping 
services and Loraas Disposal for recycle bins and a garbage bin. An agreement with the 
Saskatchewan Public Safety Agency was signed to provide fire dispatch services to the 
RM. Council authorized the purchase of cyber liability insurance coverage, donated 
Municipal Reserves relating to a subdivision to the Alida Lions Campground and entered 
a contract with SARM to provide planning services for the official community plan and 
zoning bylaw.  
 
Public Works Foreman, White, attended the meeting to discuss various matters 
pertaining to the workshop operation. Public Works Employee, Cowan, attended the 
meeting and was presented with a gift for 15 years of service. 
 
One delegate was received. 
 
A number of road right-of-way applications were approved. 
 
Correspondence was received and filed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 


